Minutes

University Wide Undergraduate Curriculum Committee

Tuesday, September 19, 2006  

16A Leonard Hall

I.
Call to Order:   3:15 PM

Present: Barnacle, Hannibal, Kabala, Kostelnik, McCombie, Numan, Peterson, Samuels, Scandrett, Sechrist, Stoudt, Wheeler, Wilkie

Excused: Craig, Sadler 

II.
On a Peterson/Kabala motion, the September 5, 2006 minutes were approved as corrected.

III.
Co-Chair’s Report

The Spanish for International Trade program revision was approved at Senate  9/12/06.

For information: Associate Provost Nick Kolb provided the committee a result of his survey of proctoring practices for distance education courses at seven other PASSHE universities.

IV. 
Items for Review/ Possible Action     

A. Honors College Committee Report:

      No report

      
B.  Liberal Studies Committee Report

For information: Dr. Christopher Orchard was approved for Type I Writing status – Professor Commitment. 

For action: The changes to the liberal studies component of the BS in Education-Mathematics Education program were approved.

C. 06-9a CDFR 323 Adolescence: Risk and Resilience, course title and catalog   description change (was Youth, Family & Society), approved on a Kostelnick/Scandrett motion.  All approved.

D. 06-9b CDFR 410 Infant and Toddler Development, course revision, title, description and number change (was CDFR 317 Infant Development).  On a Peterson/Stoudt motion this proposal was tabled.  Questions that need to be addressed:  1) Would students require a TB test? If so this should be indicated in the syllabus.  2) Should the new PA Infant/Toddler Standards be included as part of the curriculum? 3) If so, would the 
curriculum include how to assess infants and toddlers milestones according to the standards? and 4) Is there enough overlap with PSYC, NURS 202, or BIOL courses that these departments should be informed of the course revision? 

E. 06-9c Child and Family Studies minor, program revision.  On a Hannibal/Peterson motion this program revision was given provisional approval.  All approved.  It was agreed that an email to the departments that are mentioned as having major 

      programs for which this minor would be a good fit, should be sent indicating that it is proposed that their programs be listed as such in the catalog description of this minor program.  Also "desiring" should be changed to "desire" in the catalog description.

V.  
The meeting was adjourned on a Hannibal/Wheeler motion at 4:20.

Respectfully submitted,

Sarah Wheeler

